
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order by President Kevin Hamilton. The minutes were read, Stan 
made a motion to accept them, Larry 2nd, and minutes were accepted as submitted.  
 
Treasurer’s Report:   $2,911.89, Up to date on all outstanding debits.  
 
Damage Report: None at this time.  
  
Standards Report: None at this time! It’s not our nature to have any Standards. 
 
State Council Report:    OUNC and OUCC meeting with be at 7 Feathers Dec. 14th and 15th, 

2016 
 

P & E Report:   We talked about the Breakfast for February 2016. Some items we might 
want to have are: 6 Pack Cools $3.50/ea. 150 Sweat Shirts, Sun Glasses, 
811 Shovels, and Pens. Also the 2017 Dash Board type Calendars are now 
available. 

 
Old Business: As voted on in the past, 5 or less members attending the Council picks up 

lunch! So Be It. Thanks ELUCC. And don’t forget to attend the December 
meeting as we will be voting on Council Positions anddddd December’s 
Lunch is always on the Council! (If of course the money is available? 
Joyce?) 

   
New Business:  Nominations so far are: Larry Nelson, P&E, Joyce Nelson, Treasurer, 

Kevin Hamilton, President, Tobin Werner, Standards, and Frank Frenzel, 
Secretary.   

Projects: Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us.   
 
Next Meeting: Will be at the Elite Korner Kitchen here in Beautiful Down Town 

Lebanon. Thursday Dec. 3rd, 2016.  
Frank Frenzel       
Secretary/Treasurer ELUCC 
City of Lebanon 

 
ATTEDENCE 

Frank Frenzel   City of Lebanon 
Larry Nelsen   Van Lee Construction 
Stan Smith   City of Sodaville  
Karl Frink    City of Brownsville 
Kevin Hamilton  Linn County Road Dept.  
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